COMBINED COUNCIL VETERAN, VINTAGE AND CLASSIC CAR CLUBS

Representing all Enthusiasts in Queensland and Northern New South Wales

P.O. BOX 413, TOOWONG, Q. 4066

MEETING HELD FOURTH THURSDAY MONTHLY

Shafston Hotel East Brisbane 7.30p.m.

Minutes of Meeting Held 27 September, 1990

Present

Chairman

Chris Stephens

Treasurer

Tom Lewis

Minutes Secretary

Peter Needer

Delegates; WOULD THE Delegate who picked up the lattendance sheet from the meeting please return it to Peter Needer, 26 Johnson St; Kallangur 4503.

Apologies; Geoff Fels NFXFJ, David StAFFORD MJCQ, Craig Arthey Beauderest, Martin Schobbe VOCC,

Visitors; Margaret Needer B.N.A.A., Tony Rider , Wayne Schultz. QCCC, Melton AdiesAOMCQ,

C/C;

Welcome the QCCC Delegates.

The Treasurer apologies to NFXFJ Club for mix up in due.

Minutes accepted on motion moved by Les Spotwood seconded Adrian Grant.

Business Arise; Chris Stephens gave a report on the Awareness Rally.

Chris always reported on pledges of support from various clubs.

Chris reported on various media reports on the Federal Discussion Paper.

Chris ask for numbers who will be attended the C/C Display in City Botanical Gardens on Sunday30th September,90. Chris asked delegates if they have had any response from their clubs about the Sunshine Rally. Chris ask for large and small sponsors. It is proposed to hold three section rallies for various classes of vehicles.

Treasurer Reported'; Statement Brought Forward \$69.53

Income Sub Total \$330.00

Expenses Secretial 30 .06

Fed Tax

\$.30

Total Balance

\$30.36

Book Balance

\$35.27

Moved by Tom Lewis

Term Account

\$1.084.77

Second by Michael Bishop

Les Spotwood reported on the Fighting Fund \$186.76 was collected at the Awareness Rally\$400.00 was donated Total \$586.76.

Correspondance was read out and tabled. Chris moved a motion that correspondance be accepted. Seconded by Les Spotwood. Chris read out a letter and held some

discuss on the letter. The letter was from 55/Ford Club.

General Business; Chris Stephens asked the delegates for feed back from their clubs about Government Proposal on Older Vehicles. Chris said he wish to

point out that all motoring clubs were involved in this matter.

Chris asked that a letter of thanks be send to Don Cameron for his part in the Awareness Rally. Motion moved by Geoff Harrington seconded Michael Bishop. Melton Adies gave a report on formation of the AOMC. Melton reported that AOMC wish to form a Association of all recretional motoring clubs. Melton gave report on the Travelsafe Committe meetings. Melton also report that he had been in touch with Ros Kelly. Melton said he wish that all motoring clubs could work to gether as one body. Several AOMC delegats had been in touch with local members about Government Proposal on Older vehicles. Les Spotwood said that he feel that indival members were work well with the problem, but we have to speak to the public. MrMerrdas report that he would like to present thepaper reguarded Government Proposal to several Ethnic Radio StaTIONS. Chris said he would help. Chris ask for Deputy Chairman Peter Needer mominated Geoff Harrington, Geoff declined, Geoof Harrington mominated Adrian Grant seconded by Les Spotwood, Adrian accepted all in favour. Geoff Adcock reported that the Transport Department have agreed to Concession Registration for heavy vehicles. Ian Johnston read out a letter from the Transport Department on Concessional Registration of heavy vehicles. Geoff Adcock report that Concessional Registration was still be looked at by Transpor Department. Bill Lord reported that only recorded Transport Department had on Concessional Registration was from Club information. Geoff Harrington tabled a letter from the Okland Car Club to be send toRos Kelly or your local Federal Members. Geoff said that the Okland Car Club has given premission for other clubs to use this letter. Reg, Rod Angove, Bill Lord, Ian Johnston, spoke of poloution from other source other than oldermotoring vehicles. Les Spotwood ask if all individualclubs could motify local new papers and all other media outlets about the Government Proposal for older vehicles. Chris asked for an AOMC delegate to attend $\mathrm{C/C}$ meetings. Melton said AOMC would keep C/C informed. Allan Dallas suggested to advise all clubs to move on the matter.Graham McCoombe suggested that C/C should try for a big Awareness Rally. Chris said that all letters would be send out via Committe. Geoff Harrington advised the meeting that any petition has to be drawn up in the correct matter. Geoff said that C/C and AOMC should exchange their minutes.Chris asked Graham McCoombe to be C/C delegate for AOMC. Robert Hobson also volunteed to be delegate. Chris move a motion this be accept seconded Peter Needer. John Lewis said that he feel C/C receive a lot of information from AOMC. Graham McCoombe suggested that C/C supply a 100copies of the OklandClub letter for the display on Sunday. Allan Dallas ask when C/C dues were due.Peter Needer advised that he had some account and receipts the delegates could pick if they wish. Meeting Closed 9.57p.m.

Rally & Swap Dates for 1990.

COMBINED COUNCIL VETERAN, VINTAGE AND CLASSIC CAR CLUBS

Representing all Enthusiasts in Queensland and Northern New South Wales

P.O. BOX 413, TOOWONG, Q. 4066

Rally & Swap Dates for 1990. Warana Static Display Military Jeep Show & Swap Ipswich Swap Bendigo Swap

Bayside Swap

30th September,1990
7th Ocober, Mt Gravatt Show Grounds
14th October,
17/18th November.

24th March, 1991, Ormiston State School.